HEADQUARTERS EIGHTH AIR FORCE
Office of the Commanding General
APO 634

20 December 1944

Mr, Amon G. Carter
Fort Worth Star Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Amon:

Thanks for the editorial clipping from the Fort
Worth Star Telegrem on "Five Star Officers”. Am very
pleased to see that since the article was written (Nov-
ember 19) the President has spproved and recommended to
the Senate four Army officers and three Naval officers
for five-star grade. Have not yet been advised of
Senate confirmation, but presume it will be forthcoming
in the very near future. The entire military establish-
ment is happy over this recognition of the excellent
work done by these outstending Americans,

With kindest personal regerds and every good wish
for the Holiday Seeson and the New Year, I am

As ever,
> - ——
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/ J. H. DOOLITTLE
Lieutenant General, USA

JHD: G




